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9th June 2023 
 
Alternative Curriculum Week (3-7 July 2023) 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
We are pleased to confirm this year’s ACW programme for the Remove. ACW aims to combine 
fun with building self-confidence and life skills, away from the routines and constraints of the 
classroom.  
 
Monday 3 July: Outdoor Guernsey Day 
Registration by Mim’s kiosk at Cobo at 08:25. Students will be dismissed from 
there at 15:30. 
We appreciate that a morning drop-off on the west coast is not ideal when many parents work 
in town, but the buses we would normally hire to transport students from college to the coast are 
used for scheduled school runs at that time of day. A later start would also result in the students 
losing out on one of the activities. We hope options such as active travel, public transport, and 
car-sharing can minimise the inconvenience. 
 
The girls will rotate between three activities, all led by Outdoor Guernsey instructors. A Ladies’ 
College teacher will accompany each group. 

• Jumbo SUP at Cobo  

• Nerf in the Guet 

• High ropes at Rue Mainguy 
 
Outdoor Guernsey will transfer the students between venues and return them to Cobo for 
lunch and dismissal. 
 
Kit list 
Comfortable clothes (including footwear) which can get messy and very wet. 
Towel 
Sun protection 
Packed lunch and snacks/money for kiosk 
Water 
 
Consent Form 
Please note that your consent is required for your daughter to participate in these activities. 
Please complete the consent from via this link:  
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ShareFormPage.aspx?id=xuX8pHkAbk-
EVpVFijPt4qGsNfZ3sThJsH_qpxILaoBUMEpHRzU5R1hFTldBS1A5MkYxTjBTVVNUVC4u&sharetoken=S2GOk9DSht
NIBuNWvhJF 
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Medication 
Please make sure you have emailed Mrs King mking@ladiescollege.ac.gg with details of any 
medication your daughter will/may require during Kip in the College, or the following day. 
Medication should be given to Mrs King for safekeeping until required. 
 
Tuesday 4 July: Activities at College 
08:25 Registration at college 
The girls will enjoy a carousel of activities at college (schedule to follow). Break and lunch service 
will be available from the Core. Girls should attend in comfortable clothes which don’t matter if 
they get a little messy.  
15:30 Students dismissed from college. 
18:30 Kip in the College The whole year group is invited to return to college for a year-group 
sleepover. Pizza, ice cream, and movies will be included, plus games on the Guild Field. There 
will also be a competition for the best-dressed soft toy – be creative: perhaps create something 
from re-used/recycled material.  There will be a small prize for the winner! 
 
Overnight Kit list 
Comfortable clothes for playing games, with jumper in case of cooler weather. 
Yoga mat or similar to sleep on (there are a few available for those who are not able to provide 
their own) 
Sleeping Bag 
Pillow 
Pyjamas 
Dressing gown / onesie (optional) 
Wash kit: toothbrush and paste, flannel.  Toiletries as appropriate (sanitary products, deodorant 
etc) 
Additional snacks for during the movie (optional) 
Water bottle 
Best dressed soft toy (optional) 
 
Wednesday 5 July: Activities at College 
After breakfast (provided at college), students will follow a carousel of activities in college. Break 
and lunch service will be available from the Core. Girls should change into their comfortable 
clothes for the activities. 
15:30 Students dismissed from college. 
 
Thursday 6 July 
We return to normal school timings. In the morning we will have a whole school House 
Taskmaster Competition on the Guild Field. Melrose will be holding their summer fête 
around the edges of the field, so Senior School students will have plenty of opportunities to visit 
stalls and purchase snacks, so bring lots of 50ps! 
In the afternoon, the Senior School and Sixth Form will be bussed down to La Valette bathing 
pools for our annual House Swimming Competition. Students will be dismissed from La 
Vallette at 15:30. 
 
Friday 7 July 
The morning will begin with our traditional end-of-year assembly, followed by a new event; 
Ladies’ Got Talent in the hall, before we finish for the summer break at 12:30. 
 
Payment 
The cost of this year’s activities is £100. This includes a full day of activities with Outdoor 
Guernsey, minibus transfers between activity sites, evening meal and breakfast at Kip in the 
College, and materials for activities in college. 
Please make payment via BACS no later than Wednesday 21 June.  
Account: The Ladies’ College 
Sort code: 60 09 20 
Account number: 06017614 
Ref: ACW/Rem surname 
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Should you have any questions about ACW, please do not hesitate to contact us, using the 
following email address: acw@ladiescollege.ac.gg 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 

James Henderson  

Mr J Henderson 
Deputy Principal (Co-curricular & Community) 
 

Maggie King 

Mrs M King 
Year Coordinator (Remove) 
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